Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Amy Stclair

Blessing Hospital
Monroe City, MO 63456



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Amber Terwelp
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, Illinois 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Becky Albert
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Let's not be fooled by the politically correct statements that it is about choice, It will drive down cost, it will improve
care etc... It's about Money! The QMG facility will siphon off the patients that have insurance and won't accept
nonpayers. the Current hospital will absorb those but not have the additional revenue from the payors to offset those
cost. They are not going to accept anyone with long running care needed. They will basically be able to advertise that
they have a hospital on site should their outpatient surgery center have acute issues with a case. As Blessing already
has available. Is a 28bed hospital really needed within 1.3 miles of a Regional Medical center.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Boyd Spoonmore
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, 11 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don't turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Gina Eickelschulte
Blessing Hospital
Fowler, Il 62338



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Jane Albsmeyer

Blessing Physician Services
Macomb, IL 61455



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Julie Bruening
Blessing Hospital
quincy, 11 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don't turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Kathy Dopheide
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Lisa Neisen
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62305



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

It has been proved in the past years that the population in the past ,now, and future does not warrant a second
hospital. The need is just not there. Nobody in this area and surrounding area could ask for a better hospital than
Blessing . They truly care for not only all patients but all employees. They do not turn anyone away . | am proud to be
a part of Blessing services .

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Marcia Anderson
Hannibal Clinic
hannibal, mo 63401



Courtney Avery, Administrator

lllinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have
and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to deliver high quality, patient centered
care, close to home. They are the most advanced medical center in 100-mile radius.

Finally, while having the utmost respect for providers who practice healthcare in our communities, | am deeply
concerned with a proposed facility whose leadership will be provided exclusively by physicians as opposed to
additional representation by patients/families as well as other business and community members. | am also
disappointed that with this unnecessary duplication of healthcare including the provision of only those highly
reimbursed services gives no consideration as to how resources will be pulled away from the provision of critical
behavioral health and higher acuity care needs.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Michelle Kasparie
Blessing Health
Quincy, Illinois 62305



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Mitzi Lubbert
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, lllinois 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Nancy Frank
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

lllinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have
and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to deliver high quality, patient centered
care, close to home. They are the most advanced medical center in 100-mile radius.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

| live in a quiet neighborhood behind the Mall, where they are wanting to build. We have small kids in our
neighborhood, putting that hospital in will cause the traffic to be heavier and dangerous for the kids. We do not need
another hospital, Blessing does an outstanding job taking care of Quincy. | do not see any good coming from adding
another hospital in a small town like this. Blessing never turns anyone away no matter what kind of insurance they
have, or if they don't have insurance. The hospital they are wanting to put in will not take just anyone, and | can bet
you that most people that go to their ER will be sent to Blessing to be taken care of. It makes absolutely no sense to
add another hospital in this town.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Penny Leytham
Denman

Quincy, lllinois 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Quentin Mayer

Blessing Physician Services
Quincy, Illinois 62305



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don't turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Ranae Wade

Hannibal Clinic
Hannibal, Missouri 63401



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don't turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Rick Morrison
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, lllinois 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Blessing Health System has been a strong leader in our community and was on the frontlines in battle against the
COVID-19 pandemic. Blessing has worked tirelessly over the past 11 months to keep all of our communities safe and
healthy. Because of their deep connections to the community and relying on their first in class experts, Blessing acted
quickly and smartly. They renovated their facility to create 87 rooms with the ability to care for up to 130 patients
requiring negative pressure isolation, they also set up a hotline staffed by registered nurses who help callers with
questions about COVID-19, including discussing any symptoms they might be experiencing and they also stood up a
drive-thru facility for COVID-19 testing.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
Shatay Mayfield
Blessing Hospital
Quincy, IL 62301



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don't turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Tracy Davidson
Blessing Hospital
Liberty, Illinois 62347



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. Our community
is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A small-format hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care,
instead it would strain an already limited talented pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent,
high quality care.

| am concerned that a second, unnecessary hospital will have an adverse impact on the over 17,000 people in Adams
County who rely on Medicaid for their healthcare. Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to
pay. They don't turn anyone away, they never have and never will. The second hospital does not guarantee that those
in need will receive care.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Ranae Wade

Hannibal Clinic
Hannibal, Missouri 63401



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, 1L 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Haospital, Project #20-044
Dear Ms. Avery,

[ am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not
the time to disrupt an already fragite health care system in this region or to put additional strain
on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital,
during this time, is an unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for
additional hospital beds. Our community is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A second
hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited
talent pool and resources. dirninishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone. regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone
away, they never have and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch
to deliver high quality. patient centered care. close to home. outside accountability and
shamefully with no true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients. The proposed
second hospital lacks community governance this will allow QMG to operate without outside
accountability and no true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients.

The proposed second hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare
system. I encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

%;AJ(SLAJANM

Jill Stegeman
Lab Manager, Blessing Hospital



Courtney Avery, Administrator

[llinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044
Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not
the time to disrupt an already fragile health care system in this region or to put additional strain
on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital,
during this time, is an unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for
additional hospital beds. Our community is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A second
hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited
talent pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone
away, they never have and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch
to deliver high quality, patient centered care, close to home. outside accountability and
shamefully with no true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients. The proposed
second hospital lacks community governance this will allow QMG to operate without outside
accountability and no true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients.

The proposed second hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare
system. | encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

o dous Gk
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Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044
Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not
the time to disrupt an already fragile health care system in this region or to put additional strain
on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital,
during this time, is an unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for
additional hospital beds. Our community is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A second
hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited
talent pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care,

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone
away, they never have and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch
to deliver high quality, patient centered care, close to home, with outside accountability and with
a true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients. The proposed second hospital lacks
community governance. This will allow QMG to operate without outside accountability and no
true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients.

The proposed second hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare
system. I encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you, ,

Illinois Citizen



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044
Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital.
The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile health care system in this region or to put
additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of
closing. Opening an additional hospital, during this time,
is an unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a
demonstrable need for additional hospital beds Our
community is already over bedded by at least 75 beds A
second hospital, would not increase choice or quality of
care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool
and resources, diminishing our ability to receive
consistent, high quality care

As one of the dedicated full time orthopaedic trauma
surgeons., I can attest to the fact that Blessing serves
everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay
They don’'t turn anyone away, they never have and never will.
They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to
deliver high quality, patient centered care, close to home,
with outside accountability and with a true sense of duty to
treat charity and Medicaid patients The proposed second
hospital lacks community governance. This will allow QMG to
operate without outside accountability and no true sense of
duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients

The proposed second hospital is not needed and would only
add stress to our region’'s healthcare system. I encourage
you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project
#20-044

Thank you,

David G Levinsohn MD
Orthopaedic Surgeon

Cell: (858) 220-0700



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044
Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not
the time to disrupt an already fragile health care system in this region or to put additional strain
on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital,
during this time, is an unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for
additional hospital beds. Our community is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A second
hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited
talent pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone
away, they never have and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch
to deliver high quality, patient centered care, close to home, with outside accountability and with
a true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients. The proposed second hospital lacks
community governance. This will allow QMG to operate without outside accountability and no
true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients.

The proposed second hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare
system. I encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,
K g5/ v

Katie McGuire
Director, Blessing Surgery Center



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044
Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not
the time to disrupt an already fragile health care system in this region or to put additional strain
on the healthcare safety net.

Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening an additional hospital,
during this time, is an unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for
additional hospital beds. Our community is already over bedded by at least 75 beds. A second
hospital, would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited
talent pool and resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone
away, they never have and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch
to deliver high quality, patient centered care, close to home, with outside accountability and with
a true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients. The proposed second hospital lacks
community governance. This will allow QMG to operate without outside accountability and no
true sense of duty to treat charity and Medicaid patients.

The proposed second hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare
system. I encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,ong W

Jynna Mortlr€ o
3193 Greeatleld Y

Quineg, H 62305



Courtney Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

| am writing in opposition of Quincy Medical Group Hospital. The middle of a pandemic is not the time to disrupt an
already fragile healthcare system in this region or to put additional strain on the healthcare safety net.

We do not need a second hospital in our community, we do not have the population to appropriately support it.
Twenty one percent of rural hospitals are at risk of closing. Opening a second hospital, during this time, is an
unnecessary gamble in a region that does not have a demonstrable need for additional hospital beds. A second
hospital would not increase choice or quality of care, instead it would strain an already limited talent pool and
resources, diminishing our ability to receive consistent, high quality care.

Blessing serves everyone, regardless of their income and ability to pay. They don’t turn anyone away, they never have
and never will. They combine the latest technology with a personal touch to deliver high quality, patient centered
care, close to home. They are the most advanced medical center in 100-mile radius.

The proposed small-format hospital is not needed and would only add stress to our region’s healthcare system. |
encourage you to oppose Quincy Medical Group Hospital, project #20-044.

Thank you,

Melissa Damon

[llini Community Hospital
Pittsfield, illinois 62363





